
PLANNING & BUILDING COMMITTEE
Merrimack School District

http://www.isone.com/~merrpbc

Minutes
June 28, 2004

Present:  W. Morrison, F. Rothhaus, C. Morrison, S. Heinrich, J. Vaillancourt, T. Koenig 
(arrived late) and School Board liaison E. Coburn

Also Participating:  MUES Principal M. MacGill, Business Administrator M. Shevenell, 
Maintenance Director S. Lemay, MUES PFA President T. Demember, 
MUES PE Teacher D. Godbout, MES Principal K. Custer, and Fire Marshall 
M. Currier. 

The site-walk of the Mastricola complex started at 7 PM.  The purpose of the site walk was to 
review potential locations for a Mastricola Upper Elementary School playground area.  

Members viewed the area adjacent to Baboosic Lake Road (along the building where the 
portables were) and an area behind the Smith Gym, next to Mastricola Elementary School. 
Measurements of both areas were taken.  

The playground will contain such equipment as swings, basketball hoops, climbing structure, 
benches and possibly some other items.  There will be a need for a paved surface as well as a 
playing field area where portable soccer nets could be located.  Fencing, traffic concerns and 
esthetics were discussed as well as keeping the trees and having an area along Baboosic Lake 
Road for parade viewing.  Using the outfield of the softball field for a play area was discussed as 
preferential to eliminating the softball field completely.  

It was noted there is a fire hydrant in the middle of the area behind the Smith Gym.  It was also 
noted that an emergency generator is tentatively going to be placed in the parking lot near 
Baboosic Lake Road.  

W. Morrison thanked everyone for coming and reminded the members that the next Committee 
meeting would be held July 12th.  Members will receive notification of meeting location by 
email.  

The site walk ended at 8:30 PM.  

Respectfully submitted,

Pat Heinrich
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